	
	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR HOUSING & PLANNING



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


ON MONDAY 30th  JANUARY


TITLE : GREENGATE – CONTRACT FOR DESIGN OF PUBLIC REALM


RECOMMENDATIONS :
That Lead Member agrees that standing orders be waived and Urban Vision be appointed to lead the commission, working with the existing design team for Greengate.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :


The provision of high quality public realm linking the main part of Greengate with city centre Manchester is a key to the successful regeneration of the Greengate area.  English Partnerships have indicated a willingness to fund the capital cost of this scheme and to pay 50% of the design costs to this stage.  The balance of the design fees can be funded from Section 106 payments already committed to the Greengate area.  It is proposed to commission the existing design team to develop the concept to RIBA stage C (ready to submit for Planning Permission).


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
EP / Section 106

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by : Pauline Lewis x

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by : Nigel Dickens x 2585

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

	


CONTACT OFFICER :
David Evans 793 3641


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
Ordsall


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:


DETAILS 

1.0 Introduction

1.1
Lead Member will be aware that a Steering Group has been set up to oversee the development of regeneration proposals in the Greengate area.  This Group includes representatives of landowners, developers, funding agencies, the URC and City Council.

1.2
Working together, this group has commissioned Fielden Clegg Bradley to develop a masterplan for the area, which CABE have described as ‘exemplary’.  We are now pushing forward with delivery of this masterplan.

1.3
A key plank of the vision for the area is to ‘open up’ the bulk of the Greengate area – north of the Railway Viaducts – by creating a high quality public realm area punching through the viaducts and linking that redevelopment area with city centre Manchester.

1.4
It is important that this work is now advanced.  English Partnerships have provisionally earmarked a substantial capital sum to deliver this public realm.  We now need to work up the concepts into a workable / deliverable project.

2.0 Proposal

2.1
It is proposed to commission the design of the public realm up to a stage where planning permission can be sought.  (RIBA Stage C).

2.2
Urban Vision would be appointed to provide overall project management and other cost and engineering support services, however, given the extensive involvement of Fielden Clegg Bradley and their Landscape consultants, Grant Associates, in the scheme development thus far, it is felt that this team should be commissioned to do the landscape design work, subcontracted through Urban Vision.

2.3
Probity on this is maintained by restricting costs in line with RIBA fee rates.  This would give a total value of the commission of £250,000.  In negotiation with UV and the Consultant Team, a fee of £234,000 (a ‘saving’ of £16,000).   This would require the waiving of standing orders.

2.4
The fees would be split equally between English Partnerships and section 106 money available for work in Greengate.

MALCOLM SYKES

Strategic Director for Housing & Planning 
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